
We're delighted to introduce Mr
Connolly,  our new Site Assistant at
Deer Park School!  Mr Connoly joins
us after working at a local junior
school ,  and they've already been
enjoying catching up with some
famil iar faces who are now Deer Park
students.

Outside of school ,  Mr Connoly is
passionate about giving back to the
community,  coaching football  for
local teams. He also enjoys getting
stuck into various DIY projects in his
spare t ime.

Please join us in giving Mr Connoly a
warm welcome to the Deer Park
family!
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HEAD BOY & HEAD GIRL’S
HELLO 

HELLO EVERYONE!

We are Charl ie and Izzie,  and we have the
privi lege of being Deer Park’s First  ever

Head Boy and Head Girl !

We have an amazing team of 44 which is
composed of Head Students,  Deputy Head

Students,  Senior Prefects,  and Prefects,  who
all  work together and meet regularly to
deliver the projects that our Deer Park

Student Leadership group creates.

This year so far,  we have been pleased to
introduce several successful  projects that
benefit  student’s wellbeing in school and
ensure their  voices are heard and acted
upon, namely iDeerPark which is a newly

launched feedback service for our valued
students to complete with any feedback

they have for school improvements.

We are very excited for al l  of  the prefects to
support our community and uphold our ACE

values (Ambition,  Community and
Excellence) that are encouraged throughout

the school!  This year wil l  bring many new
excit ing opportunit ies which al l  students wil l

be able to participate and contribute to.

And a huge congratulations to al l  of  the
prefects who are chosen to be the f irst  ever

to represent Deer Park!

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the
sunshine!

Charl ie and Izzie :)

MEET MR CONNOLLY 
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YEAR 7

YEAR 8

Welcome back for our f inal half-term as a Year 7 cohort.  I  reminded the students in our
most recent Assembly that the Year 6 students would be visit ing Deer Park in a few
weeks’  t ime and how that was us a year ago; it  is  fair  to say that there were some

disbelieving faces in the audience! 

The Year really has f lown by and I  remain very proud of the Year group and all  that
they have achieved so far.  I  also informed them that this term is an extremely busy

one with lots of excit ing activit ies to look forward to.  We have a Dragon’s Den
challenge, Festival of  Sport ,  Paultons Park and lots of other rewards and tr ips taking

place. 

An area of focus that I  shared with them is around uniform expectations,  particularly
as we approach the summer weather (hopefully!).  Ties are to be worn unless informed

otherwise,  shirts are to be tucked in and skirts need to be the appropriate length.  As
you and they are aware,  any infr ingement regarding these items wil l  result  in a

reminder and -1 behaviour point.  I  know that our students are very proud of their
impeccable behaviour whilst  with us and I  would hate for any negative entries for a

very avoidable issue. 

Many thanks for your continued support and best wishes,

Mr Parnell

Welcome back,  Year 8s.  Your f inal half  term at Deer Park as Year 8 students before you
become the new Year 9s!

This half  term is a busy one packed with excit ing opportunit ies and well-deserved
rewards.  Get ready for some unforgettable experiences! First  up,  many of you attended
the Skern Lodge tr ip – a fantastic chance to challenge yourselves,  build teamwork,  and
make lasting memories.  Then, the Paultons Park rewards tr ip is just around the corner,

offering a bri l l iant day of fun and celebration.  Then it  wil l  be the Annual Festival of
Sport ,  a day for everyone to participate in something and show their  sporting spir it!  

We have celebrated the achievements of students recently in Art ,  they have been
producing amazing case studies on Jen Aranyi and Mrs Halkett has been immensely

impressed with their  hard work.  We have also had numerous year 8 students
participate in the UK Junior Mathematical Challenge- a massive well  done to everyone

involved in this.  

We've been incredibly impressed with how many of you have embodied our school
values of Ambition,  Community,  and Excellence. It 's  been excellent to see so many

value points being awarded, and a huge well  done to al l  who've achieved their  Bronze
Certif icates!

Keep up the fantastic work and let 's make this f inal half  term of Year 8 the very best
one yet!

Mr Colley
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 YEAR 9

YEAR 10

A warm welcome back to Year 9 after their  half  term break.  I  have had some
lovely feedback regarding the Year 9s who went to France over the break - it
sounds l ike al l  involved had a fantastic t ime and were great ambassadors in

representing the school whilst  they were away.

The cohort enjoyed an excellent assembly recently from our House coordinators
Miss Brazao and Miss Andrews, who spoke about the upcoming entrepreneur

challenge where different houses are raising money for some great local causes.
I  am always f i l led with pride when I  see our students getting involved, and a

huge well  done to al l  house captains and vice captains who produced videos for
this.  

The last t ime Year 9 were involved in a charity competit ion was back in Year 7
where they raised a huge amount of money, with Mr Denman’s Javan raising the

most overall .  I  am excited to see what plans al l  of  them have this year,  and
encourage them to support each other in raising funds for such worthy causes.  

Thanks,
Mr Gregory

Welcome back Year 10 to the f inal ½ term of the year.  Despite only being back in
school for 2 weeks,  we have already moved into a high gear with the f irst  real

GCSE having been completed by some of the cohort who sat the GCSE Stats
exam on the f irst  day back - well  done to al l  of  you who have now completed

your f irst  off icial  GCSE paper! 

We have also had Year 10 geographers out of school ,  completing their  data
collection for their  f ieldwork.  They visited Swanage to investigate i f  the beach
management is successful ly preventing longshore drift ,  as well  as looking into

the importance of tourism in the area. The year 10’s were a real credit  to the
school ,  col lecting really excellent data whilst  dodging the rain.  Well  done year 10

geographers!

Finally,  our Prefect team finally received their  Prefect t ies during an event at
school this week,  and wil l  now wear these around school.  The evening was lovely,
and included performances from students in other year groups at the school ,  as

well  as a speech delivered by our very own Head Boy and Girl .  Well  done to al l
involved!

Mr Smith



 

 

SUBJECT SPOTLIGHT: EDUCATION FOR LIFE
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YEAR 7:  FINANCIAL DECISION MAKING YEAR 8:  CITIZENSHIP

YEAR 9:  GLOBAL CONCERNS

For the f inal half  term of the academic year,    we are revisit ing the theme of
‘L iving in the Wider World’ .  This builds upon the previous units the students

completed in this theme that took place in the Spring Term 1 half  term.

In this unit  students wil l  be introduced to
issues relating to money. They wil l  be

encouraged to begin taking responsibi l i ty
for their  money and making informed and
sensible choices.  They wil l  explore how to

choose a bank account,  how to understand
their  bank statement,  how to budget and

manage their  money, reflect on their
money personality and have an

understanding of how much things cost.
They wil l  explore this in greater detail  in

Year 9 where they wil l  revisit  budgeting as
well  as renting and mortgages.  They wil l
also complete a f inal f inance unit  in Year
10 which wil l  deal with issues relating to

debt,  saving and understanding their
payslips.

In this unit  students wil l  explore
different types of government with a

focus on the difference between a
democracy and a dictatorship.  We wil l

look at how Parl iament works in
Britain,  including how MPs are

elected. Students wil l  also look at how
they can get their  voice heard and

have a say and explore the difference
between violent and nonviolent

protest.  I t  wil l  encourage them to
think of how they can have a say in
their  local community by creating

their  own campaign. 

Year 9 wil l  be exploring 9 major Global
Concerns in their  Education for L i fe lessons

this half  term.   They wil l  ref lect on our place
in the world before investigating crit ical
issues such as the growing demand for

water,  the r ising threat of Single Use Plastics
and the issues surrounding the use of

Cobalt ,  an element mined by many children
in Low Income Countries,  in modern day
technologies such as smartphones and

Electric Vehicles (EVs).  Students wil l  also
assess the impact of the Fast Fashion

industry to society and the environment,
and  learn how we can minimise the

environmental impact of our holidays.  There
is a strong thread of the concept of

Sustainabil ity throughout this scheme of
work.  

YEAR 10:    EXPERIENCE OF A WORKPLACE

In EL lessons,  al l  students wil l  be
undertaking a virtual Work Experience

program from REED Recruitment that wil l
simulate a week of work experience within

this company. Students wil l  have the
opportunity   to ‘visit ’  each department in

the company whilst  making resources
targeted at the different roles before

creating a presentation for the CEO. Year
10 wil l  also be completing practice
interviews on Friday 4th July with

volunteers who are coming  in to ask
students some questions in a ‘mock

interview’ setting. Year 10 also have their
Experience of a Workplace placement to
look forward to this term which l inks in

with the current EL lessons.  



ORGANISATION OPEN EVENT
DATES* APPLICATION DEADLINE

PETA Apprenticeships
www.peta.co.uk

- Click here for current vacancies

Paragon Skills Apprenticeships 
www.paragonskills.co.uk

-

Steve Willis Training
Apprenticeships
www.stevewillis.com   

- Click here for current vacancies

Apprenticeships
www.apprenticeships.gov.uk

- Click here for current vacancies
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CAREERS INFORMATION

We are sti l l  busy working our way through next year 's t imetable and wil l
write to confirm all  students confirmed pathways at the beginning of July.

We know the students are excited to f ind out their  choices so a big thank you
for your patience

PATHWAYS

http://www.peta.co.uk/
https://careers.peta.co.uk/
http://www.paragonskills.co.uk/
http://www.stevewillis.com/
https://stevewillis.com/apprenticeships/
http://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/
https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/apprentices/browse-apprenticeships
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Year 10 Mock Interviews - Friday 4th July - 9am-13.30 - Can you help? 

We are looking for some additional volunteers to come in and help carry
out some short mock interviews with our year 10’s before they head off  to
their  Work Experience placements.  I f  you,  or a colleague can help please

get in touch with Mr Hastings or Mrs Denman. We would love support from
all  parents for this event,  not just year 10 parents/carers.  

Year 10 Work Experience:

Just a reminder that we are sti l l  working hard behind the scenes to sort
some work experience through the EBP portal .  Please however continue to

approach companies to source an own placement to help secure
placements.  Please refer to recent letter sent by Mr Hastings.

Taster College Days for Year 10s - Reminders.

Barton Peveri l  - Thursday 26th June
Eastleigh College - Wednesday 9th July

Mock Interview Day (Year 10s) - Friday 4th July.  
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CAREERS INFORMATION

EVERY ASSEMBLY AWARDS

Congratulations to the students below for this fortnights assembly awards
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Maths updates

GCSE Statistics

Congratulations to our incredible Year 10 students who sat their  GCSE Statistics papers over the
past two weeks,  marking a historic moment as the f irst-ever cohort at Deer Park Secondary School

to undertake a GCSE examination! We are immensely proud of each and every one of you. Your
dil igent preparation and the calm, focused manner in which you entered the exam hall  were truly

commendable.  Well  done on reaching this signif icant milestone and yet again being our Deer Park
trai lblazers!!!

UKMT Junior Maths Challenge  

On the 1st May 23 students in Year 7 and Year 8 took part in the UKMT Junior Maths Challenge. The
Junior Maths Challenge is a national competit ion designed to encourage mathematical reasoning,

precision of thought,  and f luency in using basic mathematical techniques to solve engaging
problems. It 's  a 60-minute,  multiple-choice paper with 25 questions,  crafted to make students think

creatively and apply their  mathematical knowledge in new and interesting ways.
Regardless of the certif icates awarded, every student who participated deserves immense credit  for

their  dedication,  enthusiasm, and wil l ingness to challenge themselves mathematically.  I t 's  a
fantastic experience that fosters a love for problem-solving and celebrates mathematical

ingenuity.
A special  shout out to Indi T and Holl ie W in Year 8 who qualif ied to the Junior Kangaroo fol low on

round. We wish them all  the best when they face their  next challenge on the 10th June. 
Well  done to al l  students who took part!  

University of Southampton Maths Challenge 

We are absolutely thri l led to announce that one of our very own, Henry D from Year 8,  has achieved
a merit  award in the recent University of Southampton Maths Challenge!

Every year the School of Mathematical Sciences runs the University of Mathematics Challenge for
school children in Year 10 and below. The Challenge receives over 1000 entries from as many as 80

schools across the South of England and beyond. 

Please join us in congratulating Henry on this fantastic achievement! We are incredibly proud of his
success and look forward to seeing what other mathematical heights he wil l  reach in the future.

Well  done, Henry!

 



WORLD DAY FOR CULTURAL DIVERSITY

Students and staff  planned and delivered our f irst  World Cultural Day celebration here
at Deer Park on the 21st May .The whole day was set aside for enrichment activit ies -
these included: a tutor session with videos of students and staff  talking about their

different cultures; f ive different lesson starters describing various cultures from around
the world; break and lunchtime activit ies and an incredible selection of food; subjects
delivering one-off  cultural lessons,  for example:  medicine across cultures in Science,

Geography explored and celebrated the nationalit ies of our students and PE developed
students'  understanding of The Ashes r ivalry between Austral ia and England.

The Staff ,    RRC and Diversity Focus Groups were instrumental in making the day a
massive success - a huge thank you to al l  involved. 
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PREFECT TIE CEREMONY

This Thursday our prefects received their  prefect t ies during an evening event at
Deer Park.  I t  was wonderful  to formally recognise the efforts of the students,  and
they can now wear their  t ies with pride around the school.  Congratulations to al l !
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What an incredible t ime our 40 Year 8 and 9 students had on their  recent
watersports tr ip to Skern Lodge! It  was a fantastic few days packed with

exhilarating activit ies l ike surf ing,  raft ing,  kayaking, RIB r ides,  and Pool Olympics.
Our students truly pushed themselves out of their  comfort zones,  embracing

every challenge with admirable spir it .  Their  behavior was absolutely impeccable
throughout the entire tr ip,  doing Deer Park proud!

A massive thank you to al l  the students for making this such a memorable and
successful  tr ip.

Mr.  Colley
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Dragons Den Day 

That's a wrap on Year 7
Dragons' Den Day! So

impressed with the
innovative ideas and

impressive presentations
from all our students. A

massive well done to every
single Year 7 for their hard

work and a special shout-out
to our champions from 7

Fallow! 

Well done to Harrison B and
Lily J for their amazing

performances on the pitches.

PSP - E-SAFETY 
Many thanks to those parents and carers that attended the PSP last night

about E-Safety.  The sl ides from the evening are available here.  

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1GgPZqtk7KdBWxErkEHJItyTQeqiedAjpPpQYBR_PNUI/edit?usp=sharing


WWW.DEERPARKSECONDARY.ORG

Our Year 10 Geography students recently embarked on a successful  f ieldwork
trip to Swanage, putting their  classroom knowledge into action along the

stunning yet wet Dorset coast.  They collected data,  demonstrating a fantastic
understanding of geographical concepts and truly bringing their  learning to

l i fe.  From analysing coastal processes such as longshore drift  to investigating
impact of tourism in the town, their  practical application of geographical

ski l ls was exceptional.
The students were a credit  to the school throughout the tr ip,  displaying

exemplary behavior,  enthusiasm, and teamwork.

YR 10 SWANAGE GEOGRAPHY TRIP

YEAR 8 FOOD

Food dishes prepared by year 8 groups showing off  their  expertise and
creativity.



Our Paris residential  tr ip was an unforgettable adventure packed with iconic
sights,  cultural immersion,  and exhilarating fun!

We kicked off  our exploration by soaking in the artist ic ambiance of
Montmartre,  visit ing the Sacré-Cœur Basil ica for breathtaking views and
wandering its charming streets,  discovering local art  and historic cafés.

Next,  we experienced pure excitement at Parc Astérix ,  enjoying thri l l ing r ides
and even meeting Obélix!  The day concluded with a delightful  dinner in

Montmartre,  soaking in the evening Parisian atmosphere.
Our tr ip also included a visit  to the iconic Eiffel  Tower and a relaxing Seine

River cruise,  offering stunning views of landmarks l ike Notre Dame, the
Louvre,  and the Musée d’Orsay. I t  was a journey f i l led with culture,  history,

and immense beauty,  creating truly unforgettable memories!



PHYSICAL EDUCATION & SPORT UPDATE 
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FIXTURES

I t  has been a wonderful  start to summer term 2 this fortnight.  Our KS4
games pathway took part in another moment of Deer Park history with the

first  ever softball  lessons.  They have explored the differences between
softball  and rounders and the challenge of using a small  wooden bat and

some exceptional catches in our new baseball  mitts.  Our year 9s have
started the ball  str iking half  term with one group experiencing their  f irst

golf  lesson.   

Our KS3 classes have shown some great commitment to high jump week
seen below!

U13 CRICKET V SWANMORE DP 126 - SWANMORE 65

Great performance from the U13s boys against Swanmore in the league. Player
of the game goes to Ed Moorbey for a very quick retirement after some
excellent boundaries.  Currently top of the league with 2 games to go! 



U13’s Track Knockout 

Our U13 Track Knockout teams have
done us proud over the past few

weeks.  Both the boys'  and gir ls '  teams
competed bri l l iantly in Round 1 ,

securing strong 3rd-place f inishes and
earning their  spots in the next stage of

the competit ion.  In Round 2,  the
athletes continued to impress with

outstanding performances,
demonstrating determination,
teamwork,  and sportsmanship

throughout.  Although they didn’t
qualify for the f inal round, the whole
team should be incredibly proud of

their  efforts and the way they
represented the school.  Well  done to

all  involved!
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CLUBS
Please speak to a member of the PE department.  With sports day

approaching, tutor groups looking to pick up extra points may benefit  from
attending the athletics club to f ine tune the penultimate event… the team

relay! This takes place every Thursday from 3-4pm. 

GCSE PE - Quick f ire questions to support learning

Year 9 - How does alt itude training support the development of
cardiovascular endurance?

Year 10 - What are the factors that impact sporting participation (paper 2).  
Challenge - Name the muscles used to support breathing at rest?

U13 GIRLS CRICKET TOURNAMENT

A group of our U13 cricketers recently took
part in a fantastic Cricket Development Day
hosted by Hampshire Cricket at Trojans RFC.

The day offered a bri l l iant opportunity for
students to develop their  ski l ls ,  take part in

fun dri l ls and games, and learn from
professional coaches in a supportive

environment.  Our players showed great
enthusiasm and teamwork throughout the
sessions,  gaining valuable experience and
confidence. It  was a great day of learning

and cricket—well  done to everyone who took
part!
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SAFEGUARDING RESOURCES

The Hidden Dangers of scanning QR Codes
Cyber criminals are increasingly exploit ing QR technology to direct people

to malicious websites designed to steal people’s personal and f inancial
information.

Although QR codes have become a convenient part of day to day l i fe,  they
also carry some hidden risks.  A recent investigation by Sky News revealed
that organised crime groups are using QR code stickers placed across the

UK, including near schools,  to promote i l legal online cannabis delivery
services.  Scanning these codes leads to websites offering next-day

delivery,  with transactions handled through banks and cryptocurrency. The
products are often unregulated and potential ly dangerous.

https://news.sky.com/story/the-online-drug-trade-behind-qr-code-
stickers-plastered-on-streets-across-the-uk-13365660

Action Fraud has warned that criminals are also using fake QR codes to
trick people into giving away personal and f inancial  information. Some

replace legit imate QR codes in places l ike car parks with fakes,  while
others send malicious codes via email  in phishing attacks known as

‘quishing’ .
To stay safe,  only scan QR codes from trusted sources,  avoid using third-

party scanning apps,  and always double-check l inks before fol lowing
them. Suspicious QR code activity should be reported to Action Fraud at

https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/a-z-of-fraud/qr-codes

https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/a-z-of-fraud/qr-codes
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UNIFORM: 
As the weather is getting hotter,  the students have been advised that they can
now wear black tai lored shorts should they wish.  Students are free to remove

jumpers in the warmer weather and wil l  be advised by the teachers when they
can take their  t ies off  during the lesson. 

A polite reminder that under no circumstances are leggings al lowed as part of
the main school uniform. 
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UPCOMING DATES

TERM DATES FOR THIS
ACADEMIC YEAR CAN BE

FOUND HERE

Polite reminder:  All  meal deals are £3.20 and
served at break 2.  The daily l imit to spend is

£7.50 unless you have asked us to cap this.  Hot
food is also available at break 1 .  I f  you recieve
the FSM allowance of £3.20,  this does not get

reset from break 1  and is to be used across the
day. I f  your child does fal l  into a negative

balance a red sl ip wil l  be issued at the off ice
and a phone call  home wil l  be made to ask to

top up the account.  We can no longer al low
purchases on overdrawn accounts.  many

thanks.  

CAR PARK

For the safety and security of al l  students and staff ,  please be reminded that
the school car park is reserved exclusively for those who hold a valid car park
pass or a Blue Badge .  We kindly request that you do not use the car park for

general drop-offs or collections (Unless you are collecting your child during the
day for an appointment).

To ensure a smooth and safe drop-off  and pick-up process,  please uti l ize the
designated drop-off  points available on Sika Avenue.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in helping us maintain a
secure environment for everyone.

https://www.deerparksecondary.org/information/term-dates/
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ABSENCES

Please, where possible, could you contact us before 8.30am if your child is unable to
attend school. Absences can be recorded via Edulink or by e-mailing

absence@deeparksecondary.org. Alternatively please call the school on 01489 351100
and select option 1 to report your child absent.

HOLIDAY FORMS

I f  you need to request an authorised absence from school ,  for example
for holidays,  attending family funerals,  etc Parents wil l  now need to

complete an online google form. This should make it  easier for parents
to complete.  The l ink for the form is here.

Lost Property

All  lost property is kept in the Library (LRC).  I f
your child(ren) has lost anything, please ask

them to collect anything that belongs to
them. Items wil l  be kept for 3 weeks and then
donated. Please help us to get items back to

your child by clearly labeling items. 
 Thank you.

mailto:absence@deeparksecondary.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdp5yddZcSDrAybsXs37Q7A0na6dygD5VwZmMQmzL0tmY4HHQ/viewform
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